An
Bord Memorandum

Pleanala ABP-317810 - Request
for Further Information
under Section 131

To: Paul Caprani, ADP

From: Laura Finn, PI v
Re: 317810 - Request for Further Information

Date: 7 May 2024

Having regard to the content of the submission made by the Health and Safety
Authority (HSA) on 24 April 2024, | am of the opinion that further information is
required from the Applicant in order to assist further with my assessment of this
application as detailed below;

e The HSA on 24" April 2024, requested further information from the
applicant in order to provide technical advice on the application. (Copy
of response enclosed)

e The HSA has stated that ‘Section 6.3.3 of the COMAH land use planning
assessment for Tynagh North (Ref: 578-23-X0041 R7, dated 14" March
2024) - Pipeline rupture leading to fireball should be considered as a
credible event, and modelled accordingly.

Appendix 1, site layouts. An overall map should be furnished that shows
the area that will form the COMAH site boundary and includes:

a) The existing Tynagh Energy COMAH site

b) The previously granted Tynagh South COMAH site

c) The proposed Tynagh North COMAH site’
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* | am requesting the applicant review the request from the HSA and
respond as appropriate.

o The Applicants are also requested to respond to the third-party concerns
that were received by Mr. Colm Shaughnessy and John Nash Solicitors
on behalf of Ralph Conroy, Niamh and Stephen Loughrey, John Briscoe,
Pat Whelan and Enda and Philomena Briscoe (Copy of Responses

enclosed)

Please allow 4 weeks for response to this request.

Laura Finn
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